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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL REMOTE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 9th September 2020 AT 7.30PM IN THE LEIGH PARISH 
Present: Cllr J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:   K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 7 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
Apologies were received from Cllr Mary Chandler.  The Parish Council wished to send their sincere condolences to the Chandler family following the death of Sidney Chandler at the weekend. Cllr Awford may try and join the remote meeting later in the evening but is already taking part in another remote Parish Council meeting. The restrictions caused by the coronavirus are still on-going which means that there are no physical meetings at present. As the restrictions are lifted it may be possible for the Parish Council to return to physical meetings. These regulations require the council to offer remote access to meetings until 7th May 2021 or earlier if the government repeals the legislation 
2. Declarations of Interest:
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To formally approve the Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes from the previous remote meeting on 12th August 2020 were approved. Proposed by Cllr Morton and seconded by Cllr Glazebrook. All unanimous.
4. To receive brief updates on current planning applications:
20/00084/FUL - Holborn Farm, Blacksmith Lane, The Leigh. Demolition of existing buildings and erection of a single dwelling.  This is a full planning application for a one and a half storey house with two bedrooms and submitted with lots of helpful detail provided by the applicant.  The Parish Council were surprised this proposal was not in the form of a Class Q conversion. It is good to see redundant buildings being turned into something useful.  The current and proposed building are both quite low.  Proposed materials and height suggest that the building will blend in with its surroundings quite well. The footprint remains virtually unchanged.  Access to the lane at this point is OK, although it is ‘limited in width with no footways’. Plenty of vehicle turning within the plot has been outlined.  The proposal fits within the parish’s emerging NDP, and is not directly opposite anyone.  The footpath that runs through part of the site has not been very clearly identified, but it must be made sure that the footpath access remains clear during and after construction.  No objections.

20/00644/FUL - Redberry House, School Road, Apperley. Change of Use of agricultural land to domestic garden. This is not in our Parish and looking at its location is unlikely to affect any properties within our parish. Not sure why the Parish Council were asked to comment.

20/00539/OUT - The Lodge, The Leigh, Gloucester. Erection of a detached dwelling house including associated access, garaging and car parking. This is an outline application for a suggested 3 bedroomed single dwelling. There is little detailed information available. As with previous applications discussed at past meetings – the Parish Council do not support this type of application. Outline does not provide enough detail to make informed decisions upon. Much of the known information can be changed when detailed plans are submitted when Full planning is applied.  The Parish Council do not know what they are signing off.  The proposed access to the plot is not brilliant. Its situated on a very narrow part of the lane and close to a bend. The proposed plans do not show the topography of the area which has bearing on the access visibility, so further detail is required on this.  The outline plans only provide half a picture but again, the idea of an ‘infill’ dwelling fits within the emerging NDP. The consensus was, Parish Council are supportive to small development but not happy to support anything that is submitted as Outline only. It is known that neighbours are not happy with the proposal, they accept the concept of infill but do not feel that the house is staggered enough to ensure that views into each other’s properties have been prevented. The Applicant confessed that he was unsure about the differences in Outline and Full and accepted that the lack of detail could be seen as a negative.  The applicants aim is to create a dwelling that is in keeping with the area and suggested that it had been positioned to ensure that the nearest neighbours would not be overlooked.  It was also suggested that this house would be finished with a thatched roof. As the proposal was only Outline, anything and everything could be changed, it is only the principle of building something that is being established.  The Applicant suggested that he would look into changing the application to a Full one. The Parish Council did not feel they were able to support the proposal as it currently stands.
5. Any other business.
Village Pond - There is a National Initiative on the 19th and 20th September 2020; the Countryside Clean Up. Following on from the meeting last month, the pond is in need of a clear out.  It needs a working group. It will require mechanical help to dig out the overgrown vegetation and then somewhere for this vegetation to be dumped.  All previous clean ups have been done with the help of volunteers and free use of equipment.  Richard Theyer is looking into the cost of hiring a machine and also the cost of taking the rubbish away via a lorry (or two!).  It was last done when the bund was built.  It needs some money spent to sort it out for the next decade. If you have land within close proximity to the pond and are happy to take this vegetation contact the Parish Council.
Litter Pick – suggested that there could be a community litter pick at some point.  The clerk will contact the TBC Street cleaning team and see if she can arrange for bags to collect the rubbish, grab sticks and possibly some yellow vests.
· Since the meeting, the government have changed the rules over public gathering numbers. It is now only 6, even when outdoors.  The litter pick is still possible, using parties of 2 or 3 people, especially where there are groups from single households.

National Salary Award – The Parish Council note that the National Joint Council for Local Government Services has agreed the new pay scales for 2020/21 and a 2.75% increase has been awarded, backdated to April 2020.These changes have implemented by the RFO.  It was agreed to pay the back pay and new salary with immediate effect. Proposed by Cllr Glazebrook and seconded by Cllr Hooton. A future discussion is planned to look at increasing the clerk’s role and hours for the Parish Council.
Junction 10 Improvements – Cllr Arkell attended a meeting recently where this topic was discussed. The improvements revolve around the existing junction 10 and the problems encountered in moving it either north or south of its current location.  It was suggested at the meeting that there will be a dual carriage way running from Coombe Hill into Cheltenham.  This has great implications within the Parish.
Speeding Traffic – traffic is still speeding through the village and causing concern to some residents.  This is an on-going historical issue that goes back to the start of the 20th century. The Parish Council will contact the PCSO for the area and seek their advice. It is thought that putting up signs to remind villagers and visitors of the speed limits may be waste of time but this will also be investigated.
Meeting closed 20:27
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